
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
2nd October 2015 
 
The Chief Planning Officer 
Local Planning Authorities in England 
 
 
Dear Colleague 
 
 
 
I wrote to you on 31st August 2015 to advise you that the “Guide to effective use of 
enforcement powers – Part 1 (2006) had been cancelled. 
 
I now write to inform you that the cancellation of that document is now withdrawn and 
therefore the guidance is still extant. 
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STEVE QUARTERMAIN CBE 
Chief Planner 
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